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MEMO TO CITY COUNCIL 
Request to Include Topic on the City Council Consent Agenda 

From: Mike Barton, Parks & Recreation Meeting Date: June 17, 2025 

 

Presenter: Consent Agenda Estimated Time: Consent Agenda 

 

Topic: 
FY2025 Budget Amendment for BAPA Cash Donation to City 

 

 

 

Background: 

 
Over the years, we have worked closely with the Boise Area Pickleball Association (BAPA) to 
further the sport of pickleball in the Treasure Valley. Since BAPA was first formed, many courts 
have been added, including those in Meridian. There have been many increased opportunities to 
play pickleball and an increased awareness of the sport; Therefore, BAPA felt they had fulfilled 
their mission, and it was time to dissolve. Because of our close relationship with BAPA, they have 
donated their remaining funds of $17,500 to the City to purchase windscreens around the 
pickleball fences at Settlers Park ($4,950), 4 portable nets to be used at Settlers Park ($400), and 
10 pickleball paddle holders at various sites ($550). The remaining funds ($11,600) will go directly 
into our Care Enough to Share program. This budget amendment will place the funds in a GL so we 
can purchase the items that were agreed upon. 

 

Council Action:  

Approve this budget amendment as presented.  
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